## Hopkinton/Webster Landfill Committee Slusser Center Hopkinton, New Hampshire

June 1, 2017

Attendance: Sally Embley, Chairperson (W), Rich Houston (H), Dan Moran (W)

Steve Clough, Ex Officio

Absent: Frank Davis (H), Barbara Corliss (W)

The meeting was opened at 6:30 P.M. Dan Moran was welcomed as a new committee member representing Webster. The December 1, 2016 and April 6, 2017 Minutes were reviewed. Rich made a motion to approve these minutes as written, Sally seconded the motion, and it passed 2-0 with Dan abstaining.

Steve gave members the final version of the three 2017 budgets (Transfer Station, Solid Waste, and Community Water System). They were approved during the budget process but not final until after the Hopkinton Town Meeting.

Sally gave Dan a notebook with the towns' agreement history and several topics were discussed in general. The landfill closure, groundwater management, and general operations were mentioned. The 2017 Capital Improvement Plan Loader purchase was also reviewed.

Sally updated the committee on the swap shop. It has a lot of nice items and the turnover is good when it is open. Books, clothes, and toys are especially popular for example. Sally has put out a request for more volunteers.

The Committee discussed potential agenda topics. Sally would like to discuss recycling and the effect of current markets. Steve will put together some information for the next meeting. It was decided to meet again in August.

The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:30 P.M.

These Minutes were drafted by Steve Clough, Ex Officio